



Student Government Association
Student Government Council – Modesto Maidique Campus
Executive Branch Meetings
Location : WRC From 4:00 pm to 4:50 pm
January 30th 2019

Attendance

Secretary of Educational Programs	P
Elections Commissioner	NP
External Relations	P
Graduate Secretary	P
Secretary of Health & Wellbeing	P
Press Secretary	NP
Secretary of Sustainability	P
Secretary of Transportation and Safety	P
Secretary of Veterans Affairs	P
Deputy Chief of Staff – Jillian	P
Deputy Chief of Staff - Keandre	P
President	P
Vice President	P

I. Reports

- a. Secretary of Educational Programs
 - i. 1/30 Meeting - Interns had the chance to hear Elections Presentation
 - ii. We had a chance to open a question answer period where they asked all of their questions
 - iii. professional development was held by watching ted talk and working on what kind of leader am I? worksheet
 - iv. informed them about upcoming events
 - v. meeting with Kayla thursday
 - vi. shadowing process began this week
 - vii. gave interns their assigned senators
 - viii. continue shadowing process for 4 weeks
 - ix. meet with Kayla
 - x. next intern meeting
 - xi. Talking with Center and Leadership Development to come and give another presentation for interns
- b. Elections Commissioner
 - i. Finalized the Events for the rest of the semester
follow up with Jerome on times of these events
 1. March 26th
 - a. President and Vice president debate GC243
 - i. Labib will host
 2. March 27th
 - a. President, Vice president, and Engineering senators at EC at EC pit
 - i. Danny might host but if not we need an engineering host
 3. March 28th
 - a. Meet the candidates at EC at EC pit
 4. March 29th
 - a. Meet the candidates GC pit D.
 5. Information Sessions 3pm February 4th February 6th Syed and John will be at the EC Labib, Kiyra, and Mathew will be at MMC February 18th February 20th Syed and John will be at EC Labib, Kiyra, and Mathew will be at MMC
- c. External Relations
 - i. Leave the photoshoot for next week. Will send out a doodle next week
 - ii. Keep sending me pictures of all the events you attend
- d. Graduate Secretary
 - i. Amelia, Ilan and I are talking about the possibility of doing a focus group in the LGBTQ community about forming a Pride Student Union.
 - ii. Still waiting to hear back from Mel about PreP FIU to see if any senators want to sponsor the bill
- e. Secretary of Health & Wellbeing
 - i. Emailed Brittany from the rec center to reserve dance class for sga
 - ii. Met with Leo from rec center to figure out logistics for rec center event
 - iii. Worked with Leo to order food for event

- iv. Worked with Paulina and Leo to prepare social media flyer
- v. I expect to start working on a Heart Health initiative for February
- f. Press Secretary
 - i. Still waiting on Sabrina and Brandon's blurbs for the newsletter - working on Intern PR
 - ii. Hopefully work on the newsletter as a whole this week once all parts have been received - finish Intern PR
- g. Secretary of Sustainability
 - i. I added to the arboretum proposal and set up a meeting with Connie and Lisette to present.
 - ii. I attended a sustainability interns meeting to be updated on everything going on with the office.
 - iii. Gabi, my director, emailed the head of solar and is awaiting their response.
 - iv. Mikhailha is researching other universities to start Trash to Treasure project in FIU.
 - v. I fixed TREEmendous Student Leader Google Drive.
 - vi. I prepared for next TREEmendous volunteer day this Saturday.
 - vii. I am trying to recruit new TREEmendous student leaders.
 - viii. Am starting to plan a tabling event with SGA for water day.
 - ix. Am setting up volunteer days to eliminate fruits from ardisias to prevent more from growing.
 - x. I will be going to TREEmendous workday on Saturday.
 - 1. I will be trying to recruit more student leaders.
 - xi. I will be talking to SGA to see if we can collaborate on tabling for water day.
 - xii. I will present my arboretum proposal.
 - xiii. I will be following up with all pending projects my directors are working on.
- h. Secretary of Transportation and Safety
 - i. Parking and Transportation
 - 1. Meeting confirmed for Thursday at 2:30pm with Hope Blackmon and Thomas Hartley
 - 2. VMA parking
 - 3. BBC Bus Frequent Traveler Discount
 - a. Still scheduling a time with Jeff and Senator Ingraham
 - 4. Food pantry contributions rather than fines
 - ii. Accessibility and Safety
 - 1. Campus Safety Walk
 - a. Thursday, February 7th at 6:30pm
 - b. Invited FIU Embrace and the DRC (pending confirmation)
 - c. Speak to Sam about inviting VMA
 - d. Ask Sabrina who else should be invited
 - e. Speak to Secretary of External Relations for promotion
 - iii. Emergency Preparedness
 - 1. Stop the Bleed training
 - a. Spoke to Bridget Pelaez
 - b. Suggested time: February 27th, 4pm to 5:30pm

- c. Ask Sabrina how to get the most people from SGA to come (maybe mandatory like the class at the WRC)
 - d. Ask Sabrina for room recommendations
 - e. Speak to Secretary of External Relations for promotion (open to everyone)
 - 2. FIU Disaster volunteers
 - a. Department of Emergency Management would like if we could advocate for this and promote it
 - b. Maybe we can do an event for it in the future [idea]
 - c. Speak to Secretary of External Relations for promotion
 - 3. Active Shooter Training for Housing
 - a. Going to email Paul Masforroll to see if such thing is already planned, and if it is not to have a conversation to plan it
 - i. Secretary of Veterans Affairs
 - i. Attended the Veteran Welcoming Meeting
 - ii. Working with Ilan for the Safety Walk
 - j. Director Academic Affairs
 - i. Waiting on response from one of the directors of SLS classes
 - ii. Currently working to design a little plastic card with information on how to sign up to meet with an adviser and the importance of advising. Possibly could be handed out at freshman orientations/events?
 - iii. Waiting for the Dean's List Breakfast
 - k. Deputy Chief of Staff – Jillian
 - i. Updated SGA calendar
 - ii. Continue finding event flyers/schedules to update the calendar
 - l. Deputy Chief of Staff – Keandre
 - i. Thank you for all those who submitted their reports
 - ii. Will send the Cabinet Recaps
 - iii. Open positions
 - 1. If you know anyone interested, please let them know to apply
 - iv. Working on suggestion box for Student Government in Panther Connect.
 - m. President
 - i. Campus Safety Walk
 - ii. Have the roses for the collab with SPC
 - iii. We have deliberations coming up for Budget
 - iv. Office of the Provos is setting up Social Innovation Week
 - n. Vice President
 - i. Applications close on friday
 - ii. Hoping interviews will begin next week for confirmations to occur on Feb. 11th
 - iii. Schedule a date for the next MMC Cabinet and Senate meeting
- II. Adjournment
- a. Meeting adjourned at 4:50pm